
Worthington Historical Society 
PO Box 12 

Worthington, MA  01098-0012 
 

Dear Mr. Brown: 

I am very sorry to have heard about the passing of Lois. Lois was certainly an active 
member of the community. It was a pleasure serving with her on the Board of 
Deacons for the church in the late 1980's and early 1990's. I learned a lot from her. I 
still go down to the old stone quarry she told me about in back of our house. 

So far, the society has received well over $500 in her memory. 

Unfortunately, some of the checks that have come in were made out to you. As a 
result, I cannot deposit them into the Historical Society Account. Could you please 
take the checks and cash them. If you so desire, please make out a single check 
payable to "Worthington Historical Society" for the proceeds. 

Thanks a lot for your help. 

I wish you the best. Looks like your son, Ben and I will be headed to the White 
Mountains of New Hampshire in a couple of weeks. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Ed Lewis, Treasurer 

 
 


